
Moody Street Reopening to Traffic - Dec 2nd 2020 

 

Moody Street is going to reopen to vehicle traffic on the morning of Dec 2nd per a vote from the Traffic 

Commission in Sept of this year. Moody Street was closed to due COVID to allow business and restaurants to be 

able to provide customers retail services and dinning outside. It was a great success, and the residents of Waltham 

enjoyed the pedestrian aspects of walking, shopping, and dinning outside with Moody Street closed to vehicle 

traffic.  Per the Sept ‘20 Traffic Commission vote Moody Street will reopen on Dec 2nd, 2020 to vehicle traffic.  

Here’s what you can expect and important dates to keep track of as Moody Street Transitions back to 

2 way vehicle traffic 

12/1/20: CRITICAL DATE TO REMOVE ALL PROPERTY FROM SIDEWALKS AND ON MOODY STREET  

By the end of the day on 12/1/20, if you are set up on Moody Street or the sidewalk you need to have all your 

property removed from the sidewalk and physically on Moody Street. This includes anything you are selling, tables, 

chairs, umbrellas, tents, heaters, etc. On Dec 2nd, 2020, no merchants can be set up on the street or sidewalks. All 

restaurants will have received a communication from the Licensing Commission about this as well.  If you have 

questions about Licensing, please call the Waltham License Commission at (781) 314-3417. 

 

12/2/20: MOODY STREET WILL OPEN FOR TRAFFIC ON THIS DAY 

The morning of Dec 2nd here is the activity that will occur 

STARTING @ 7 am to 12 noon.  

• Traffic Engineering will remove all signs for the Moody Street Closure, Detours and Parking and these will 

be replaced by signs needed for 2-way vehicle traffic. 

• All homemade business signs that are not collected off the side streets from Moody St will be collected by 

Traffic Engineering and returned the business on Friday 12/4/20. 

• CPW will push all barriers used for dinning to a few parking spaces and remove all barriers from side 

streets off of Moody St. All Temporary Handicapped spaces and signage will also be removed from the 

side streets.  

• CPW will wait for the ALL CLEAR from Traffic Engineering that all signs have been updated for vehicle 

traffic/public safety and then will remove the barriers at Moody/High and Moody/Crescent/Pine for 2-

way vehicle traffic to resume on Moody Street.  

• MBTA Bus Stops locations will remain redirected until 12/3/20 

 

12/3/20: MBTA BUS STOPS WILL REVERT TO PRIOR LOCATIONS before Moody St was closed 

 


